WOMEN TRANSCENDING BOUNDARIES
September 12, 2004
 

Approximately 35 women, including several new members/visitors, enjoyed a meeting devoted to getting to know each other, facilitated by Mara Sapon-Shevin.
 

Prior to these activites, members commemorated September 11, 2001 with a simple moment of silence and candle lighting facilitated by Sherry Chayat.
 

Committee Chairs explained the duties of their committees and recruited new members.  The phone numbers and e-mail addresses of each chair are included for anyone who would be interested in serving on committees.
Program Committee - Nancy Sullivan Murray (bassrock@juno.com - 478-4403) announced that the next WTB meeting will be on October 17. The subject will be House Blessings.  At the November meeting on 11/21, Sahar Alnouri, a Kuwaiti/American graduate student in the Maxwell School, will speak on Gender Issues in the Middle East.  The next meeting of the Program Committee will be at 2:15 on the 10/17 prior to the WTB meeting.  
 

Service Committee - Gay Montague (graceofsummer@yahoo.com - 457-6434) said that at each WTB meeting there will be a jar for children's need and a box for General Mills boxtops to benefit schools.  There are also volunteer needs at the Jewish food pantry and at the Interreligious Council for drivers to deliver children to after-school tutoring programs and to tutor. The Committee will continue the small group gatherings and she would like to know of people interested in hosting or attending gatherings.
 

Finance Committee - Molly King (kingmg@netzero.net - 446-0146) - said that WTB has approximately $2700.00 on hand.  She needs more volunteers.
 

Public Relations - Barbara Fought (bcfought@syr.edu - 446-7656) needs more volunteers.  She had representatives from 4 TV stations here today, but she needs people who will write and make phone calls.
 

Nominating and Outreach - Danya Wellmon (wellmond@msn.com - 687-3551) announced that the committee was meeting at the conclusion of the WTB meeting.  Out of that meeting came a request for each member to bring a new friend, preferably one whose  religion, race, or age is different from yours.
 

The WTB membership passed unanimously the Constitution with many thanks being offered to Mary Lou Koenig and Ann Eppinger Port.  Motion made by Jan Garman and seconded by Nancy Sullivan Murray.
 

Announcements    
1. Joan Burstyn called WTB's attention to the end of the ban on assault weapons on 9/13.  This has been in place since 1994 and Senate Majority Leader, Frist, and House Majority Leader, DeLay, refuse to allow the measure to come before Congress for a vote.  Joan urges us to get in touch with these men and also with Congressman James Walsh to urge Congressional action on this important measure.  For phone #s, addresses, and particulars, contact Joan at jburstyn@syr.edu or 445-0620.
 

2. Lynda Fuchs (RCRCNYS@juno.com - 422-7700) who is vice-president of NOW said that there will be a press conference at the Matilda Joslyn Gage House in Fayetteville to urge all women to vote in the upcoming elections.  They are particularly interested in hearing from women who are first-time voters or who have been denied the vote.  The press conference will be this week and Lynda will put an announcement on the listserv.
 

3.  Peggy Thompson (msthomps@twcny.rr.com - 445-0637) would be happy to send information to anyone interested in hearing about dates and speakers in the Religion and Society Program at SU.
 

4.  Magda Bayoumi (Magda42@msn.com - 446-7466) urges members to write their congressional representatives to urge them to rescind the sanctions against Cuba.  

 

5.  Nancy Sullivan Murray (bassrock@juno.com - 478-4403) urged members to keep Danya Wellmon in their prayers as she faces questioning at the Dr. Dhafir trial.  There will be people gathered outside the Courthouse as well as people inside to keep a visible presence during the trial.  Ramsey Clark will be speaking on this and other civil rights issues at St. Andrews Church at 1:00 on Saturday, 9/18.  (See Nancy's announcement on the WTB listserv.)
 

6.  There is a course on Buddhism being offered at the Zen Center on Saturdays for 6 weeks from 1-3.  First class has already been held.  (Sherry Chayat roko@hoenji.org - 479-9355)
 

7. OASIS is offering a course on World Religions.  (See previous listserv announcement from Janet Garman on 9/9.)
 

8. Peggy Thompson said that tickets for the lecture by the editor of the Catholic Reporter regarding Choice issues on 9/27 are available now.  Look for an announcement on the WTB listserv.
 

In light of the number of announcements at this meeting, Betsy Wiggins suggested that people send them to her (bwiggins@twcny.rr.com - 446-1694).
 

NEXT MEETING - 10/17 - HOUSE BLESSINGS
 

                    Respectfully Submitted,
                      Janet Garman,
                        Recording Secretary                       
